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EDGEWOOD
Our Very Own Field of 
Dreams
Edgewood resident of 23 years, Jack 
Grzybek, entered a contest online “on a 
lark” there was a possibility of baseball 
All Star games in his future.  Once signed 
off he really never thought of it again, 
until one morning on his front porch sat a 
FedEx envelope. Curious as to what was 
inside, he jokingly told his wife, Dianne, 
“Oh great, we’re being sued.” What lie 
within the envelope was much better news 
than that.

Mr. Grzybek had entered the contest 
“Diamonds and Dreams Program” 
sponsored by Chevrolet in partnership 
with The Scotts Company LLC, Ripken 
Baseball, Ripken Design, Rawlings 
Sporting Goods, MLB Advanced Media 
and Major League Baseball®. The contest 
awarded 100 community youth baseball 
prizes across the country through the 
2011 Chevrolet “Diamonds and Dreams 
Program.” These 100 prizes included 20 
field makeovers, 20 instructional clinics 
and 60 equipment prizes.  

When the envelope was opened, it was 
revealed that Jack had won a trip for four 
to the All Star games at Chase Field in 
Phoenix, Arizona. Not only did he, his wife 
Dianne, daughter Al and granddaughter 
Veronica enjoy the time in Arizona, there 
was another prize coming to his hometown: 
a $20,000 field refurbishment. 

Baseball Field 1, located at the western 
end of Koenig Field, will receive an 
overhaul. The changes being made are in 
three categories, Field Regulation, Infield 
Surface and Perimeter of Playing Field. 

The changes, approved by Borough 
Manager Warren Cecconi, are listed on 
page 2.

November 2011

www.edgewoodboro.com

Budget Crunch Time
 
With the holidays also 
comes the 2012 Budget 
and the many decisions 
that go along with it. 

Please consider joining 
Council, even for a brief time to 
voice your opinions, and learn about this 
very involved process. The primary budget 
workshop will take place on Saturday, November 12th from 8 am-1 pm. 
Other budget meetings will be advertised on the website and in the 
newspaper. 

The Proposed (preliminary) 2012 Edgewood Budget will be completed 
sometime in November. It will be posted on the website and available at 
the library and Borough Building for your review and comments.
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At the end of September the EVFD had answered 358 calls for service in 2011. 
The month of September we had 38 calls for service. In between answering 
calls, we found time to help the Edgewood Foundation with the Oktoberfest at 
Koenig Field. It was a great day for grilling. 

Training
Training is now on the agenda for November. Swift water rescue classes are 
being pursued by members of the department. You may be wondering why 
the need for this as there are no creeks or rivers nears us. Recent events with 
storm water have brought the necessity for this type of training. In addition, 
our newest members are completing fire and rescue training as well as EMT 
certification. Again, we are always looking for members. If you are 14 years of 
age, we have a spot for you in the junior program. If you don’t want to fight fire 
but may be interested in a QRS position, we can accommodate that as well. 
Visit our new, improved web site www.station137.com for more information. 

Coming Up…Holiday Events
The EVFD will be selling Edgewood’s traditional luminaria again this season. 
Join in for a truly breathtaking Edgewood tradition. Order information will be 
in the December/January issue of the Edgewood Newsletter.

Looking forward to December, we will be concentrating on making 
arrangements to bring Santa to the Light Up Edgewood night. We hope to 
see you there.

EVFD

At the end of September the EVFD had answered 358 calls for service in 2011. 

Police ReportPolice Report

D.U.I CHECKPOINT
On Friday, September 23, 2011, 
Edgewood and Swissvale Police 
Departments conducted a D.U.I check 
point on South Braddock Avenue. 

Officers set up the check point 
by placing signs and cones on S. 
Braddock and funneling traffic to a 
single lane in both directions. Three 
officers from each department stopped 
drivers, while a cover officer assisted 
with protecting this contact officer. 

Contact officers advised the driver of 
the sobriety check point. They were 
then asked for their driver license, 
registration, and insurance card. 
While the operator obtained this 
information, officers checked for signs 
of impairment. Impairment could be 
indicated by blood shot eyes, slurred 
speech, or the odor of an alcoholic 
beverage. 

Officers then determined if there were 
signs of impairment. If it was deemed 
that the operator of the vehicle was 
impaired, they were removed from the 

vehicle and escorted to a holding area 
to perform a series of field sobriety 
tests.
 
If the operator failed the sobriety tests, 
their vehicle was impounded, officers 
obtained information for an arrest, and 
most drivers were then released to a 
sober relative. The impaired driver 
would then receive charges by mail.
 
   
  The following results were   
  obtained from the three hour  
  check point:
 
 8 D.U.I arrests
  
 1 Disorderly Conduct citation
 
 25 Citations for driving while  
 suspended
 
 1 Citation for driving while   
 D.U.I suspended
 
 6 Citations for driving without  
 a license
 
 2 Citations for operating an  
 unregistered vehicle
 
 5 Citations for operating   
 a vehicle with expired   
 inspection/emissions
 
 36 Vehicles impounded

EDGEWOOD POLICE ACTIVITY REPORT

Total Calls for Service......................556
Incidents Reported…..................…....199
Complaints Received…......................192
Accidents Investigated..........................18

Part I Crimes
Robbery……..........................………….0
Motor Vehicle Theft…............................1
Burglary………………...........................0
Shoplifting…………...........................….3
Aggravated Assault…............................2
Other Crimes………….........................14

Part II Crimes
Vandalism /Mischief…...........................1
Narcotics Offenses…….........................0
Disorderly Conduct…............................6
Other Crimes…………..........................2

Arrest Total……...........................…....7
Adult Arrests……….........................…..7
Juvenile Arrests………..........................0

Officers Activity
Citations Written……............................30
Parking Citations……...........................27
DUI……………………............................2
False Alarms…………..........................28
Medicals…………….............................13
Reports Taken……….........................120
Public Neuisance Complaints...............2

1201 S. BRADDOCK AVENUE
WWW.EYESONREGENTSQUARE.COM

 November 3rd 12pm–7pm

DESIGNER EYEWEAR
50%

OFF

ONE DAY ONLY
SOSPIRI
AXEL S.

BETSY JOHNSON
 RAYBAN
 PRADA

PRODESIGN
VERSACE

Featuring:

DESIGNER EYEWEAR

RESTRICTIONS APPLY

412.731.2020

Field Regulation:
• Measuring the bases, mound, 
   and other area for regulation
• Base distance, with regulation     
   breakaway bases to be installed
• Removable foul poles
• Installation of a new home plate
• Batter Box grade and slope
• New pitching rubber
• Temporary mound for baseball use (due  
   to the use of the field for other sports)

Infield Surface:
• Stability of infield mix (Soil Conditioner,  
   Stabilizer)
• Removal of grass, weeds and foreign  
   material from infield surface
• Grade infield
• Red infield soil conditioner installed
• Edging to back arc to Regulation
• Seeding and fertilization of outfield turf

Perimeter of Playing Field:
• Backstop and dugout mesh reattached
• Windscreen backdrop
• Fence caps
• Installation of warning track around  
   infield, dugout to dugout
• Field access and dugout conditions  
   improved

Edgewood DPW and members of 
the Board of Recreation will also 
receive detailed instructions for a post 
maintenance program and $600.00 
worth of Scott’s products.

Work was scheduled to begin in late 
October. Once begun, the renovations 
should take 2 - 4 days to complete.



joe george
window cleaning service

• Residential & Commercial • Window Cleaning
• Mirror & Gutter Cleaning • Chandelier Cleaning
• Pressure Washing : Decks & Siding

412.243.7954
Free estimates - Fully insured
Over 40 Years Experience

An Evening with Stewart O’Nan
Join us as CCM welcomes author Stewart O’Nan for a 
discussion of his latest novel, Emily Alone, on Wednesday, 
November 16 at 7pm in the Living Room of the Edgewood 
Community House. Set in the East End of Pittsburgh, local 
readers will recognize people, places and things from the 
novel.

A sequel to the bestselling Wish You Were Here, Stewart 
O’Nan’s intimate new novel follows Emily Maxwell, a widow 
whose grown children have long moved away. She dreams 
of visits by her grandchildren while mourning the turnover 
of her quiet Pittsburgh neighborhood, but when her sole 
companion and sister-in-law Arlene faints at their favorite 
breakfast buffet, Emily’s days change. As she grapples with 
her new independence, she discovers a hidden strength 
and realizes that life always offers new possibilities. Like 
most older women, Emily is a familiar yet invisible figure, 
one rarely portrayed so honestly. Her mingled feelings-of 
pride and regret, joy and sorrow- are gracefully rendered in 
wholly unexpected ways. Once again making the ordinary 
and overlooked not merely visible but vital to understanding 
our own lives, Emily, Alone confirms O’Nan as an American 
master.

Please Consider a Gift to C C Mellor 
Library
By now you should have received your Annual Appeal letter 
in the mailbox.  Please consider a gift to the library.  Gifts 
from individuals make it possible to provide the materials 
and services that residents want.  You can make your 
contribution by check or by going to www.ccmellorlibrary.
org and clicking on the donate button. 

Library
Arts and Crafts Fair is Back
Mark your calendars for Saturday, 
December 3, for the Annual Arts and 
Crafts Fair running from 10am to 
5pm in the Edgewood Community 
House Ballroom.  Local artisans will 
be showing their wares; this is your 
opportunity to buy special, one-of-a-
kind gifts for those on your list.  Items 
range from watercolors to knit hats, 
jewelry to pottery, and wood carvings 
to scarves.  In addition, each artisan 
donates an item to a raffle which 
directly benefits the library.  The Artful 
Divas, crafters from the East End, are 
organizing this years’ show.  If you are 
an artist or craftsperson who creates 
original work and are interested in 
participating, contact either Sally 
Bogie at (412)731-0909 or Shirley 
McCormick at (412)279-1425.

Enjoy Books
Once again the library is selling ‘Enjoy’ 
Books which have discount coupons to 
restaurants, entertainment venues and 
services such as dry cleaning.  The 
library receives some of the proceeds.  
Books cost $27 and are available at 
the circulation desks.

AARP Safe Driver Class
The AARP Basic Driving Class has 
been rescheduled for Thursday and 
Friday, November 3 and 4, from 9am 
to 1pm.  This 8- hour class teaches 
defensive driving, reviews changes 
in the law, doesn’t require a test and 
could earn you an insurance discount. 

 A four hour refresher course for drivers 
55 and over will be held on Thursday, 
November 10, from 9am to 1pm in the 
Edgewood Community House Living 
Room.  Participants must have taken 
the AARP Basic Safe Driver Class.  

During November, any Veteran, with 
proof of services, may take the class 
for free.  Cost otherwise is $14 for 
non-members and $12 for AARP 
members.  Register in advance by 
calling (412)731-0909.

Computer Classes
The following free one-hour one-
session classes will be offered in 
October.  Registration required.
  
  Basic Internet: 
  Wednesday, November 9 at 11am
  
  Getting Started in Email:      
  Wednesday, November 16 at 11am

Book Clubs
The Drop Dead Book Club will meet on 
Wednesday, November 9 at 7:00pm 
in the Board Room to discuss Case 
Histories by Kate Atkinson.

The History Book Club will meet on 
Thursday, November 17 at 7pm in the 
Board Room.  They will be discussing 
An American Lion: Andrew Jackson by 
Jon Meacham.

Both book clubs are open to all.  
Copies of the book are available for 
check out at the circulation desk in the 
Fred Rogers Children’s Room.

Thanksgiving Holiday 
Hours
Wednesday, November 23:10am-5pm
Thursday, November 24: Closed
Friday, November 25: 10am-5pm
Saturday, November 26: 9am-4pm
Sunday, November 27: Closed
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In the 
Children’s Room

Regular Story Times:

Toddler Story time - Tuesday @ 
10:30am - CC Mellor Children’s 

Programming Room

Pre-School Story time - Wednesday 
@ 10:30am & 1:30pm - CC Mellor 

Children’s Programming Room

Story time - Thursday @ 10:30am - 
Churchill Borough Building

Story time - Friday @ 10:30am - 
Wilkins Recreation Center

Baby Lap-Sit - Friday @ 10:30 - CC 
Mellor Children’s Programming 

Room



Community Organizations

Our September was a busy 
one, but a great one!

Newcomers
A big thank you to all of our new 
comers and Borough officials and 
organizations who attended the 
new comers’ reception on Thursday, 
September 22, 2011! The event was 
very well-attended, with nearly 40 
people joining together to retain our 
sense of community that  makes 
Edgewood such a special place to live.

Sleepover in the Park
We also want to thank the 50 Campers 
that spent a cold evening at our Sleep 
Over in the Park.  We enjoyed the 
evening’s activities of hot dogs and 
snacks during tent set-up, s’mores 
by the fire and plenty of running and 
playing in the field until lights out.  
Thanks also goes out to the firemen 
who lit the bonfire and the police who 
kept a close watch over us all night! 

Oktoberfest
The Edgewood Foundation would like 
to thank everyone who joined us at the 
Oktoberfest at Koenig Field.  It was 
great to see so many of our neighbors 
come out and share a great afternoon 
together.  We’d especially like to thank 
the folks who made the event possible: 
the folks at the Borough building 
including, Warren Cecconi, Borough 
Council, Edgewood Police, Department 
of Public Works and of course the 
EVFD for their tireless work grilling 
brats and dogs.  The event would not 
have been possible without support 
from our local businesses. We would 
like to thank the Nied Funeral Home, 

Whole Foods, Giant Eagle, East End 
Brewing, Foli’s Place, Sturgis Pretzel 
Bakery, our local potter Jim McDowell 
and the Think Tank Group for their 
more than generous contributions to 
our event.

On to Our Future Events:
Light Up Edgewood/ Toy Drive
Friday, December 2, 2011 @ 7pm
Memorial Park and the Edgewood Club
 
We again encourage the children (of all 
ages) in Edgewood to give rather than 
receive at our annual ‘Toys for Tots’ toy 
drive at Light Up Edgewood.  It’s been 
a tough year for a lot of families and 
we hope to see all of our neighbors pull 
together to help some great kids. 
 
The festivities begin at 7pm at Memorial 
Park with a reading of Clement Moore’s 
classic, The Night Before Christmas.  
Then Santa makes his traditional visit 
to Edgewood just in time to light the 
tree for all the children to enjoy.  After 
the lighting, we will head back to the 
Edgewood Club for refreshments, 
visits with Santa and entertainment 
for the little ones.  Please mark your 
calendar and join your neighbors for 
this great Edgewood tradition. 
 

If you have any questions about the toy 
drive and/or can’t make it on December 
2nd and would like to make other 
arrangements to donate toys, please 
email Rob at gonzar@mindspring.com.

Progressive Dinner of 
Edgewood
Saturday, February 25, 2012 @ 6pm in 
homes  throughout Edgewood
 
Mark your calendars for the 2012 
Edgewood Foundation Progressive 
Dinner.  The form will be included 
in the Nov & Dec/Jan.  issues of the 
Newsletter.  Don’t delay; sign-up early 
to host a dinner or appetizer in your 
home.  We usually need 4 homes for 
appetizer hosts, and around 14 homes 
for dinner hosts.  Don’t worry if you can 
only fit 8 at your table, we can use your 
hosting skills!  Please also indicate on 
the form if you are vegetarian, as this 
helps in planning the meals.  We look 
forward to hearing from you soon. Call 
your babysitters and have them save 
the date!

Please email any questions to info@
edgewoodfoundation.org or call 
412-247-9513.

Happy Holiday Traditions 
with the ESO!
So many of your neighbors have made 
the ESO’s annual holiday concert a 
December tradition.  Continue the 
tradition or make a new one by joining 
the ESO on Saturday December 3 for 
“Carols from Around the Globe” and 
other traditional holiday favorites.  This 
concert will feature the Renaissance 
City Choirs and fun holiday tunes 
such as Frosty the Snowman, Little 
Drummer Boy, A Christmas Festival, 
Silent Night, Feliz Navidad, A Charlie 
Brown Christmas and three Fantasias 
by British composer Vaughan Williams.

Moving on to 2012, be sure to save 
the dates for March 10, which brings 
us “Victorian Tales,” including Elgar’s 
moving Cello Concerto, and May 12 
which features “American Originals” 
from some favorite American 
composers including Ellington, 
Anderson and Gershwin.  All concerts 
are at 7:30pm.  

Check out www.edgewoodsymphony.
org for more information and to 
subscribe, donate and purchase 
individual tickets. 

 
 ESO

Share Your News
Proud of your new baby? Enjoyed a great 
vacation? Got a promotion or attended a 
convention? Please clip this coupon, stick it on 
the fridge and use when you have some news 
to share.

If you have any questions call:

________________________________________ at

________________________________________

Mail to: Edgewood Newsletter
 2 Race Street
 Pittsburgh, PA 15218
OR...drop off at the library or borough building

Email: edgewood.newsletter2010@gmail.com

• Artistic Gifts for the Holidays
• Hours by Appointment Only
• Call To See our New Unique Inventory
• Rosemary Steiner 412-242-2330
• Suzann Miriello 412-860-4438
• Check us out on Facebook

 

Verde art space 

 
Verde art space 

2012 EDGEWOOD FOUNDATION PROGRESSIVE DINNER  
February  25  from 6pm– 11pm.  RSVP by Feb.10, 2012
Please sign up for one of the following jobs to do the night of the event.
_____ 1.  Provide salad/bread for 8-12 guests
_____ 2. Provide dessert for 40 guests you may not get the 
_____ 3.  Provide appetizer for 40 guests job requested, but efforts 
_____ 4.  Host a dinner for 8-12 guests  will be made depending on
_____ 5.  Host an appetizer party for 40 your timely rsvp.
_____ 6.  Host a dessert party for 150

Provide the following in order to contact you about your assignment:

Name:______________________________Address:___________________________

Name:______________________________Phone:_____________________________

Cell:____________________Email:______________________Vegetarian(#)________
Please provide a check payable to the Edgewood Foundation for $25/person. 
Send check and RSVP form to: Edgewood Foundation/Progressive Dinner 
327 Locust St.  Pittsburgh PA 15218 by Feb. 10, 2012.



RecreationRecreation

Youth Basketball
Edgewood Recreation Basketball 
season 2011-2012 is now accepting 
registrations. The league is for children 
aged 7–13. Practices are held at 
Edgewood Primary and games are 
held at WPSD.  The draft will take 
place in December and team play will 
begin in January.

New this season is a 14-15 age 
group with organized pick-up games 
one night per week to take place at 
Edgewood Primary.

Registration is due December 1. 
Forms are available online at www.
edgewoodboro.com or in the 
Borough office.

2012 Borough on Street 
Parking Permits & 
Borough Lot Permits
Each driver with a vehicle registered 
in the borough is able to purchase a 
residential on-street parking pass. A 
visitor’s pass may also be purchased. 
Visitor passes may not be used on any 
vehicle registered within the borough. 
The fees for these on-street parking 
permits as well as borough off-street 
lots and recreational/commercial 
vehicles are listed below. Permits for 
2012 will be available at the Borough 
Building beginning December 5, 2011.

Applications for the Borough’s off-
street parking lots will be accepted 
starting on December 1, 2011.

On December 19, 2011 permits will be 
issued based upon requests. If more 
applications are received then there 
are available parking spaces, a lottery 
will be held. No resident will be issued 
a second permit until all initial requests 
are processed.

Parking Permit Fees are as follows:

Residential
$15 per year ($7.50 after June 30, 
2012) *                         

Visitor
$15 per year ($7.50 after June 30, 
2012)*                

Borough Lot
$60 per year vehicle*

Rates for Parking Larger Vehicles in 
Borough Lot at 2 Race Street

Recreational vehicle
$240 per year*                  

Commercial vehicle
$120 per year*               

*Please note that rates are subject to 
change.

EDGEWOOD Newsletter is published 
10 times per year by the Borough of 
Edgewood, Two Race Street, Pitts-
burgh PA 15218. Niki Augustine Editor 
and Advertising Manager; Lionworks , 
Printer.

EDGEWOOD Newsletter is mailed at 
no charge to every household in Edge-
wood and to EDGWOOD advertisers. 
Subscriptions are available to former 
residents and interested parties at 
$10/per year.

Advertising requests must be submit-
ted by the first day of the month prior to 
the newsletter issue in which your ad 
will appear. (Exceptions to this will be 
November 1 deadline for December/
January issue and May 1 for June/July 
issue.)
 
All articles must be submitted by the 
first day of the month prior to the news-
letter issue in which your submission 
will appear. (Exceptions to this will be 
November 1 deadline for December/
January issue and May 1 for June/July 
issue.

The Borough of Edgewood does not 
specifically endorse any community 
organizations, but welcomes and pub-
lishes newsletter announcements from 
all community groups in the Borough. 

The editor reserves the right to edit 
submissions for content, length, gram-
mar and readability.

ADVERTISING 
REQUESTS 

AND ARTICLE 
SUBMISSIONS

From the 
Manager’s Desk

Borough office.

ELECTION

Mayor 
(2 year term - vote for 1)
    J. Edward Cook - Democratic
    Ruth W. Pickering - Republican
 
Member of Council 
(4 year term - vote for 3)
    Patricia M. Schaefer - Democratic
    Marc A. Wallace – Democratic
    George Fuller - Republican
    John L. Wainright - Republican

 
Member of Council 
(2 year term - vote for 1)
    Marc A. Wallace – Democratic
    Cynthia Randazzo - Republican
 
Magisterial District Judge 
(6 year term - vote for 1)
    Kim M. Hoots - Democratic
    Marc V. Taiani - Republican

School Director 
Region 2 (4 year term - vote for 1)
    Marilyn W. Messina - Republican/ 
    Democratic

Mayoral Candidates

Ed Cook (D)

 The safety and security of the Community of Edgewood is of 
interest to all its members and can only be achieved through a well-
functioning police Department that receives the direction, guidance 
and oversight of an involved Mayor.  I had been involved in the hiring 
process of the current Chief when I was serving one of my three 
terms on Council and, as Mayor, want to support the Chief to continue 
the current course of steady leadership in the Department, support 
the needs of the Patrol Officers and focus on continued cooperation 
with neighboring communities. 

I currently serve on the Planning Commission and plan to work with 
Council to foster community opportunities.  It is necessary to be 
fiscally responsible and, as Mayor, I would diligently participate in the 
legislative actions of Council with care. As a previous and/or current 
member of community organizations, i.e. The ESO, The CC Mellor 
Memorial Library, The Edgewood Garden Club and the Edgewood 
Foundation, I know from firsthand experience how important it is to 
maintain community programs. I look forward to the opportunity to 
serve you as Edgewood’s Mayor.

Ruth W. Pickering (R)

Edgewood is a special, unique municipality in which I have lived 
for more than 40 years. During that time I raised children here and 
enjoyed two wonderful, but short marriages. For 12 years, I served 
three terms as the borough’s first female mayor. During that time I also 
served as a C. C. Mellor trustee and as a member of the Edgewood 
Foundation. It is vital for our Chief to be able to work with an 
experienced mayor who understands the nature of community police 
work and its consequences. Our police force and its strong visibility 
continue to be the major reason Edgewood Borough maintains its low 
crime rate. My community service was recognized by the H. J. Heinz 
Company from which I am retired. I am a graduate of Edgewood High 
School and obtained both a Bachelor’s and a Master’s degree from 
Ohio University. I encourage Edgewood voters to “pick Pickering for 
Mayor” and I thank you in advance for your support and your vote.

Council Candidates

Pat Schaefer (D)

As a mom with two kids in college, I understand how important it is 
that we use our tax dollars wisely.  I believe it’s more important than 
ever that we work together to meet economic challenges by doing due 
diligence; tapping the varied experiences of community members and 
our trained staff; and  working with our sister communities, the Turtle 
Creek Council of Governments, 3 Rivers Wet Weather and CONNECT.  
Infrastructure repair grants and services, energy at discounts, joint 

COMMUNITY
FAMILY PRACTICE

Newborns to Geriatrics
ISAAC LEVARI, M.D. • TODD ZIMMERMAN, M.D.
MONIKA KASSYK, M.D. • CLIFFORD CHEN, M.D.

ITAMAR LEVARI, M.D.
MARGARET BEAVER, C.R.N.P.

We Accept Health America, Health Assurance,
UPMC, Aetna U.S. Healthcare, Highmark,

Gateway and most other insurance plans.

Forest Hills
1713 Ardmore Blvd. 1026 Duquesne Blvd.

Pittsburgh, PA 15221
(412) 247-3222 (412) 469-DOCS (3627)

Fax: (412) 469-0926Fax: (412) 247-3229

Duquesne, PA 15110

Duquesne



   Borough Directory

Borough Office Information
Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Phone ................................(412) 242-4824
Fax .....................................(412) 242-4027
Website: www.edgewoodboro.com
Mailing address: Two Race Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15218

Borough Manager
Warren Cecconi .................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: manager@edgewoodboro.com

Public Works ....................(412) 242-2410

Code Enforcement
Allen Ayres .........................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: inspections@edgewoodboro.com
Mon. and Fri .......................9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Tax Office
Maureen Smith ..................(412) 731-0200
Mon., Wed. and Thurs. . . . . . .9 a.m. - noon

Wage Taxes
Pennsylvania Municipal
Services .............................(412) 829-0567

Police and Fire
Emergency .......................................... 911

Police Chief
Robert C. Payne .(412) 242-4824, ext. 612
Crime Watch .......(412) 242-4824, ext. 700
E-mail: policechief@edgewoodboro.com

Fire Chief
David Andrews...................(412) 242-4824
E-mail: firechief@edgewoodboro.com

Garbage Collection
Waste Management of
Pennsylvania, Inc ..............(800) 458-4090

Recycling Collection
Edgewood Borough
Public Works ......................(412) 242-2410

Newsletter
Editor
Niki Augustine ....................(412) 371-1711
edgewood.newsletter2010@gmail.com

Does your home have history? If you are interested 
in sharing your home’s history in the Edgewood 
Newsletter, please contact Niki Augustine at 
edgewood.newsletter 2010@gmail.com

training sessions for our public safety 
departments, legislation to support 
our EMS and continued mutual aid 
agreements; all these help to optimize 
service. I’ve worked to keep Edgewood 
represented as a Board member on 3 
RWW and CONNECT. 

I believe it’s important to partner with 
our community groups like the EF, 
EVFD, WPSD, Library, WHSD and 
the Garden Club to keep, support and 
create new events and programs that 
make Edgewood, Edgewood. The 
Foundation’s Oktoberfest kicked off 
fundraising for the new playground 
equipment.  This helps in our grant 
applications showing community 
involvement. It’s through these positive 
efforts that our real estate values 
have increased over the years where 
other municipalities are experiencing 
a decline. I would appreciate the 
opportunity to continue representing 
you on Council.

Marc Wallace (D)

My wife, Janie, and I have lived in 
Edgewood for 12 years and are 
raising our children, Graham and 
Linden here.  There are two simple 
reasons why I seek your support to 
join the Edgewood Borough Council 
– I think the community is wonderful 
and unique to the area and I hope to 
never have another “home” address. 

I want to become more involved with 
the governing process to ensure that 
the unique qualities of our community 
are preserved, yet I understand that 
the financial means to provide such 
services are limited. If you have been 
surprised by Council proceedings 
including recent tax increases, refuse 
bills, water/sewerage rate increases, 
etc., then I ask that you support my 
candidacy to improve communication 
and participation in our Borough’s 
government.
I hope to introduce to Council that 
there are other revenue sources that 
do not include taxing the people of 
Edgewood. These may include: better 
utilization of the main retail areas of the 
Borough; capturing parking revenues 
on Braddock Avenue; changing the 
Borough’s alcohol classification; 
collaboration/consolidation with 
Allegheny County and additional 
entities; improved rate of return on 
delinquent tax collections and, simply, 
more efficient Borough services in 
general through improved utilization of 
technology.

George Fuller (R)

It has been my privilege to serve 
on council for the past year. Our 
community has many tremendous 
assets, such as the excellent police 
and fire departments, the library and 
the Edgewood Foundation, to name 

a few. There is a sense of community 
and pride, living where we do. When 
I am asked where I live, I do not say 
Pittsburgh, or the eastern suburbs, 
I say, “Edgewood.” The current 
Council has done an outstanding 
job, with much effort, to preserve 
and protect our borough assets in a 
difficult economic climate. I think that 
it is imperative to continue to strive to 
keep Edgewood a unique, safe place 
to live and play. If elected, I would like 
to continue the effort to preserve our 
sense of community, while continuing 
to operate with fiscal restraint. The 
experience of having served on 
Council enhances my candidacy. I 
would also like to invite everyone to 
attend a Council meeting to observe 
their local government in action.

Cynthia Randazzo (R)

Cynthia Randazzo, business woman 
and mother has spent much of her 
life as a personal consultant. She 
is a Pittsburgh native and small-
business owner as well as an active 
member of the Monroeville Chamber 
of Commerce.

As a divorced mother of three, Cynthia 
Randazzo began a web development 
company, Global Cyran Media 
Solutions, Inc. Her prestigious clients 
reach as far away as Argentina and 
include the honor of being the official 
web design company of the War Room 
Radio Show with Quinn and Rose 
for 10 years. As a business owner, 
Cynthia has mentored students from 
ITT Technical Institute in Monroeville. 
She has been an active member 
with her church and assisted in the 
development of pre-school children as 
well. With two children now in college 
and one in the US Army, she intends to 
continue to channel her energy toward 
assisting the Borough of Edgewood.

Cynthia Randazzo is currently 
employed as a Settlement Agent with 
NREIS while she remains a consultant 
for her present web design clients.

John Wainwright (R)

My name is John Wainright and I 
am running for Edgewood Borough 
Council.  I am an attorney, working for 
a small law firm downtown and I have 
lived in Edgewood for four years.

I decided to run for Borough Council 
because I quickly realized what a 
special community Edgewood is and 
I would like to do what I can to keep 
it that way.  To that end, if elected to 
Council, I will strive to keep Borough 
taxes low, services high quality, and 
do whatever else it takes to keep this 
community the best place to live in 
Allegheny County

Magisterial District Judge 
Candidates

Kim Coles - Hoots (D)

Correspondences were not responded 
to for comments.

Marc Taiani (R)

In choosing the next Magisterial District 
Judge for Edgewood and Wilkinsburg, 
you must take into consideration 
several vital skills, specifically, the 
candidate’s education, knowledge in 
the field, experience, compassion and 
most importantly,  the capacity to be 
fair to all.
 
In this race, I am the only candidate with 
a legal or university degree (graduate 
of the University of Pittsburgh School 
of Law and Indiana University of PA) 
and I am also the only candidate that 
has ever represented individuals 
before a court of law, having done so 
for 10 years.  
 
I believe in requiring community 
service for certain first time offenders, 
creating mentor programs for our 
juvenile offenders, and in holding 
people accountable for their actions.  
I believe it is time we get tough 
with abandoned property owners 
and borough code violators; simply 
requiring violators to pay nominal fines 
while the surrounding neighborhood 
suffers is unacceptable.  I believe 
it’s time that individuals charged with 
violent or property crimes receive an 
appropriate bond consistent with the 
alleged criminal charge.  
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November 2011
Council Meetings: 
7 & 21, 7:30pm @ 
Borough Building

Council Budget Meeting:
12, 8am-1pm @ 
Borough Building

Refuse:  
3, 10, 17 & 25

Recycling: 
3 & 17

Story Time @ C.C. Mellor: 
10:30 am Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays

Toastmasters:  
Tuesdays 6:30 pm @ C.C. Mellor

Boy Scouts:  
Mondays 7:00 pm @ FPCE

Calendar at a glance

Fall is upon us and I am back in business.  Time 
for spice, pumpkin, molasses, and anything else 
you have a hunger for. Dare I say I am also 
taking orders for Christmas cookies already? 
If you are counting calories ...they do make 
wonderful gifts. Just call Alyce at Piece of Cake 
412-731-9088 or e-mail me cakeladyalyce@
gmail.com   

Story Time @ C.C. Mellor: 

Tuesdays 6:30 pm @ C.C. Mellor

December 2011
Light Up Night/Toy Drive:
2, 7pm @ Memorial Park

Arts and Craft show:
3, 10am - 5pm @ Edgewood 
Community House Ballroom

Garden Club Greens Sale:
7, 10am @ Edgewood Club

Please VOTE 
November 8th!


